
Department of Energy 
Washington, DC 20585 

April 7, 2022 

Dr. Jean M. Bahr 
Chair 
Nuclear Waste Technical Review Board 
2300 Clarendon Boulevard 
Suite 1300 
Arlington, Virginia 22201 

Dear Dr. Bahr, 

We appreciate your letter dated August 12, 2021, which presented observations, 
comments, and recommendations on the Board's Spring 2021 Meeting held on May 12-13, 
2021. The Department of Energy (DOE) understands the Board's position in the letter 
where five recommendations were made. Enclosed is the Department's response to the 
five recommendations that were presented in the letter. 

DOE appreciates the Board's input to our program and looks forward to continued input 
and insight from the Board on this topic as the testing progresses. If you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact Dr. Kimberly Petry, Acting Deputy Assistant 
Secretary for Spent Fuel and Waste Disposition, Office of Nuclear Energy at 
Kimberly .Petry@nuclear .energy. gov. 

Sincerely. 

Andrew Griffith 
Acting Assistant Secretary 

for Nuclear Energy 

Enclosure 






